
David S. Wall 

P.O. Box 756  Newberg, Oregon  97132; [(408)-287-6878] 

Via Electronic Mail 

April 22, 2019                                             

To: House Committee on Revenue; Senators: Thatcher; Representatives: Post; Noble;  

[and many others] 

 

Re: I DO NOT SUPPORT: [HB 3138]: NO EXCEPTIONS-CLOSE THIS "LOOP-HOLE!" 

 

[HB 3138] should be quashed. Eliminate this unverifiable "Loop-hole" which will be abused. 

 

In Yamhill County, property owners are going apey over possible revenue gained by vacation rentals.  

 

This can be a "cash-only-business" therefore, "No-Taxes" of any kind will be collected. 

 

Vacation rentals in residential neighborhoods are causing many problems for underfunded Police and Code 

Enforcement operations. 

 

[HB 3138] is virtually impossible to verify and enforce especially,  in Yamhill County. 

 

[HB 3138] is an unacceptable "Loop-hole" in the accursed Transient Lodging Tax tourism "rip-off" of vacationers 

to enrich a few people who are members of a local chamber of commerce. 

 

VOTE "NO" ON [HB 3138]! 
                                                                                                                                                Respectfully submitted,  

                                                                                                                                                  /s/ David S. Wall 
///  /// /// 


